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Sutter Creek, CA 95685 
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Remember to wear your name badge, bring  
Comfort Quilts, Show and Tell, and Block of 

the Month. When it’s your turn, bring 
snacks.  

See you May, 2022  (In Person) 

Meetings are held the 4th Monday of each 
month and there is no meeting in December. 
Meetings begin at 6:30 pm at the Creekside 
United Methodist Church in Sutter Creek. 
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From our MLQG President-Trudy Bauman 
I hope everyone had a marvelous Mother’s Day! We went to Calistoga to have brunch with family 
and were greeted with rain, high winds and cold temperatures, in May, in Calistoga! As we drove 
back, we saw there were chain controls on 50! What is going on with the weather??? I assume it’s 
partially my fault since, when the temperatures were in the 80s, I put away my winter sweaters 
for summer clothes. I hope the weather gets more normal or I will be forced to return to Mexico 
for some sun and heat. 
It was a delight having Rami Kim as the speaker at our April meeting. She was funny and 
informative. Her approach to sewing and quilting is very creative and innovative and some of the 
garments she brought were just amazing. I’m looking forward to trying some of her quilting 
methods on a future quilt.  
A fond farewell to Mary Mahoney. She has chosen to relocate to a senior facility in Contra Costa 
County. We will miss her sense of adventure and bright spirit. And finally, please send you 
prayers to Barb Haymond and her family. She was hospitalized a week ago. We will keep you 
updated on her condition.   
I hope to see you all at the next meeting on May 23rd! 
 

 

 

 

 

From our MLQG Vice-President-Sherry Phinney 

I hope everyone had a wonderful Mother’s Day.  Our May 23rd. meeting will be featuring Jenny 
Lyons, our featured quilter for the Quilt Show this fall.  Her lecture is titled, “My Journey Through 
the Artistic Muddle”.  She describes this lecture, “My journey as a quilter and artist has not had a 
direct path! I’ve wandered through some interesting places on the way.  I’ll share my joys and 
triumphs as well as my disasters, all in a humorous and encouraging manner.”  Sounds practical 
and inspiring.  Please plan to come and bring a friend or two.  See you there:). 
 

 



Refreshments 
Janis Beach -Mary Beth 

Porter 
 

Upcoming 
Quilt Shows 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Treasurer’s Report 
Carlene Drake 

 
 

 
$    9504.23 Checkbook Balance - April 1, 
2022 
 
$      361.00     Income for April 
 
$    975.40       Expenses for April 
 
$   8,889.83    Checkbook Balance - April 
30, 2022 

 

 

There were not any 
signups for refreshments 
at the April meeting. Please 
feel free to bring 
something if you want to. 

 

Loomis Quilt & Fiber Guild 
May 20 – 10am –4pm 
May 21 – 10am -4pm 
First United Methodist Church 
6414 Brace Road 
Loomis, CA 95650 
www.loomisquiltguild.org 
 

Flying Needles Quilt Show 
May 21 – 10am -5pm 
May 22 - 10am – 3:30 
Yolo County Fair Grounds 
1250 Gum Ave. 
Woodland, CA 95776 
www.flyingneedlesyolo.org 
 
 
 
 

Carson Valley Quilt Guild 
June 4 – 10am – 4pm 
June 5 – 10am – 4pm 
Douglas County Community 
And Senior Center 
1329 Waterloo Lane 
Garnerville, NV 89423 
www.cvqg.com 

 

http://www.loomisquiltguild.org/
http://www.rosevillequilters.org/


 

  

Country Store 
Heather Beers 

 

 
          Happy Mother’s Day!  Happy Cinco De Mayo! Happy May! 
We made it through another month. 
      First, “Thank You” to all the members who continue to make and donate to the Country Store.  
Mar continues make those lovely bags, the Albin family took that dog bandana pattern and ran with 
it, Terrie provided a bunch of potholder fabric, and our new member JudI is busy working on 
potholders.  We appreciate all your hard work. 
     As mentioned at the meeting, I feel we need to focus on items that we know will sell.  The Country 
Store would love some more of those Jean aprons, we always sell bowl cozies and pot holders, and 
seasonal items have been hot movers.  We would appreciate some pin cushions if someone has time.  
I have some projects cut out and will pass them along to someone if you would like. 
      I totally enjoyed our speaker last month.  She was so enjoyable, I could have listened to her a 
second time. 

      A quick personal note, I get to honor to celebrate my mother’s 
92nd birthday this month.  She lives in her  townhouse, paints 
(beautiful water colors) and loves to read.  I know we are blessed 
to still have her in our lives. 
      Have a lovely month and I look forward to seeing you all later 
this month. 
 
      
 

Block of the Month 
Row by Row Quilt – Row 3 

Dawn Schaaf – Anelie Belden 

Membership 
Rita Maddock – Kathy Beach 

 

 

Just a reminder for those who have not started on their quilt challenge that Oct will be here before 

you know it so getting started now would be great. Please know you can use any magazine for 

inspiration. If you do not find or want to buy a magazine you could search online to find one. No limit as 

to how it inspires you. Could be color, could be the picture, could be the titles of articles...... use your 

imagination!! 

 

Quilt Show 
Anelie Belden 

 
      

 

 

 

Rebecca Albin 5/1 
Becky Podesta 5/31 

 

If you haven't done so already, you should be working on your Row 3. If you get it done in time, 
please bring it to the next meeting to share with everyone. It is always great to see our progress and 
the different fabrics that everyone has chosen.  
The row for June will be Row 4, Pinwheels.  Instructions and helpful hints will be given at the May 
meeting. 
Thanks to everyone who has joined in to make this a success!! 
 

At the April meeting there were 20 
members present, including two 
new members, Judi Finch and Misty 
Hall. There were also 6 guests. 
The new membership list is 
attached to this newsletter. 

 



  Mother Lode Quilters' Guild 
General Meeting 
April 25th, 2022 

Officers present were President Trudy Baumann, Vice President Sherry Phinney, Secretary Terrie Van 
Scyoc and Treasurer (substitute) Becky Podesta. 
The meeting was called to order at 6:32pm. 
Members present were 20 including two new members, Judi Finch and Misty Hall. 6 guests were in 
attendance. 
The visiting Opportunity quilt was from the Diablo Valley Quilt Guild and named "Diablo Valley 
Pollinators" 
Secretary report- No Correspondence. The March meeting minutes were approved as printed in the 
newsletter by Ulla, the motion seconded by Mary Beth. 
Treasurer's report - The checkbook had an ending balance of $8703.68. 
Rita reported that longtime member Mary Mahoney will be moving to Castro Valley to be closer to 
family. 
Guest Speaker - Rami Kim gave a wonderful presentation of her quilting journey to include Best of 
Show winning garments and quilts. Members showed interest in having her back to teach her folded 
Hexagon block quilt design. Sherry will confirm some available dates. 
Trudy reported having received an invitation for the guild to attend the Days of 49 parade on the 
upcoming Sunday, May 1st. There were only 3 members willing to participate so we will not attend. 
Row by Row block of the month - Anelie has reported that the next row to work on has two directions 
that need correcting. The background block cutting size is too small, we should increase it to 11 1/2 
inches wide. She also noted that when stitching the blades together use the drawn line...not 1/4" seam 
from the edge. She then showed us how to make a template to construct the center half round for the 
Dresden.  
Mar has recently visited two different guilds with the Opportunity Quilt. She has also reported having 
visiting Opportunity Quilts booked to our meetings through April 2023. 
Country Store - Heather reported needing lots of potholders and bowl cozies. Terrie brought a box of 
donated towel samples that can be used for potholder construction. 
Rita reported that Barb Haymond has the sign-up sheets available for the County Fair white gloving 
and Opportunity quilt ticket sales. The fair runs for 4 days with three 4 hour shifts available each day. 
Mary Bush reported having sent out all of the of contracts to the Vendors for the Quilt Show. 
Terrie and Anelie reported on the Quilt show committee. Trudy will start Publicity notifications, two 
husbands are working on the new quilt rack parts, members are encouraged to work on quilts and 
quilt challenge entries. Entry forms for the quilt show will be in the newsletters starting in May. 
Suzy would like newsletter articles submitted to her by the 10th of May. 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:52pm. 
Respectfully Submitted by; 
Terrie Van Scyoc 

 

 
  

More Rami Kim 



 

  
Show and Tell 

April 2022 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Rami Kim 
April 2022  

 

 

  

 



 

 

 

 
  

                

  

 

Mother Lode Quilt Guild 8th Biennial Quilt Show 2022 
GOLDEN THREADS QUILT SHOW Oct. 1st and 2nd 

 
Located in the Sutter Creek Auditorium at 18 Main Street in Historic Sutter Creek, California. 
Held on the First Weekend in October-    October 1st Saturday 10:00 - 5:00 and Oct 2nd Sunday 10:00 - 
4:00 
Cost: $7.00 per person Children under 5 free with paying adult 
Featured Quilter: Jenny Lyon BIO??? 
Featuring: 100 ???displayed Quilts, wall hangings, table runners, small items and garments. Items of all 
shapes and sizes, made by MLQG guild members and quilters in the community.  
Vendors – Check out our vendors and Shop, shop, shop, and then shop some more! 

Country Store - The store offers many items handmade by guild members. We also sell books, patterns, 
notions and of course fabric. 

Gift Baskets - Win one of the baskets of treasures! Tickets are $1 each, 6 for $5.00 or 12 for $10. Drawings 
for the baskets will be at 4:00 pm Sunday.  

Silent Auction- MLQG introduces its seventh Silent Auction.  The auction is located in the Auditorium.  
Bidders must register at the Auction Table to obtain a bidder card.  Minimum bid is shown on the bid card.  
Bidding starts at 10:00 am on Saturday and ends at 3:00 pm on Sunday.  You need not be present to win.  
Bidding rules are posted at the Auction Table.  Please stop by and see the beautiful items! 
Opportunity Quilt – Visit the Booth selling tickets for our beautiful Quilt and buy a chance to win! Tickets 
are $1 each; or 6 for $5.00; or 12 for $10.00.  The drawing for the quilt will be Sunday Oct 2 at the end of the 
Quilt Show.  Winner need not be present. 

Shops on Main Street – After you leave the show stroll through Sutter Creek and view the quilts displayed 
in many of the stores and businesses on Main Street.  

Lunch - Stroll Main Street which has many restaurants that will surely satisfy your appetite! 
 

 

 

And More Rami Kim 

 

  
 

 


